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Burton,Steven

From: Pascal Begin <pbegin@nordicvalley.ski>

Sent: Friday, September 16, 2022 11:07 AM

To: Burton,Steven

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: [EXTERNAL] Nordic yurts

CAUTION: This email originated from outside Weber County. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the sender 

and are expecting the link or attachment. Think Before You Click! 

 

You must've not talked with them about us since the working session of September 8th. The information was 

simply not passed down I would guess. I just emailed Commissionaire Froerer about it since he made the final 

decision on that day. I'm inviting you the inquire the situation with any of the commissioner whenever 

convenient. The decision was to extend to October 1st 2024 to install all our light shields (I'm committing to 

70+ per year) in the meantime they were letting us build 3 yurts in total with a compost toilet. 

Looking forward to getting this resolved and continue the discussion about our next steps. Thank you Steven for 

your time and attention.  

 

Regards, 

 

On Fri, Sep 16, 2022 at 10:28 AM Burton,Steven <sburton@co.weber.ut.us> wrote: 

Pascal, 

  

I have not heard this from the county commissioners. Last I spoke with them they told my office to not issue any 

permits. You can apply for a land use permit on Frontier for that to be considered. Until I hear from the County 

Commissioners that they have changed their mind, we cannot approve the yurt. This is because the site is still out of 

compliance with the outdoor lighting ordinance. I know they are out of the office this week but I am happy to have a 

conversation with the commissioners about this next week.  

Thanks, 

Steve  

  

From: Pascal Begin <pbegin@nordicvalley.ski>  

Sent: Friday, September 16, 2022 10:23 AM 

To: Burton,Steven <sburton@co.weber.ut.us> 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Nordic yurts 

  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside Weber County. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the sender 

and are expecting the link or attachment. Think Before You Click! 
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Hi Mr. Burton,  

  

I stopped by the planning committee offices on Tuesday, I talked with Felix, he was very helpful but could 

only help me to a certain point. So on September 8th, the County Commissaires decided to let me until October 

1st 2024 to have all my light shields installed  (which currently we are purchasing metal flash sheets in large 

qty to make 70 this winter and install them in the Spring, 70 more next year) and also to let us build 3 yurts and 

a compost toilet on our property.  Commissionaire Jenkins was saying something to the effect of issuing us the 

permit, but what do I need to present to the County for my temporary yurts at the base?...permanent on top of 

Express? Thank you for your time and attention.  

  

Regards, 

  

Pascal Begin  

General Manager 

Office: 385-298-0151 

Cell: 970-471-6757 

 

 

 

 

--  

Pascal Begin  

General Manager 

Office: 385-298-0151 

Cell: 970-471-6757 
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